

## **SCAN ANNUAL REPORT FOR 2021 - 2022**

The July 1, 2021 – June 30, 2022 fiscal year for the States of California and Nevada Chapter of NATOA continued to be negatively affected by the global pandemic. Led by your Board of Directors, SCAN has managed to survive in a variety of ways despite COVID-19. SCAN continues to be a valuable resource of information and service to its membership.

EVENT/TOPIC	DATE	LOCATION	ATTENDEES
NATOA Conference Annual Chapter Meeting	September 21- 23, 2021	Virtual	19
TRAINING: 5G Deployment	December 16, 2021	Virtual	79
TRAINING: Unmanned Aerial System (Drone)	April 21, 2022	TorranceCA	28
2021/22 STAR Awards Ceremony	Fall 2022	Virtual	

- Our membership had a significant drop from 149 to 91. 50% are members of NATOA.
- ☼ Our treasury remained moderately healthy through limited activity. Chapter dues are \$50 for members of NATOA, and \$100 for non-NATOA members (\$30 will be remitted to NATOA).
- SCAN will provide remittance to **NATOA** for **Chapter Fee** for fiscal year ending June 30, 2022, as we resumed collection of dues. Although membership is down significantly, however, SCAN has remitted over \$26,000 over the last 8 years.
- ☼ Our Twenty-Fifth Annual SCAN STAR Awards video competition has been delayed until the fall with 259 entries from 17 separate jurisdiction. There were 43 competitive categories. The ceremony will premiere exclusively on the SCANNATOA YouTube Channel.
- SCAN has continued **Social Media** services to distribute information to members through **Facebook, Twitter, YouTube, and LinkedIn;** a member List serve is used for **announcements** and discussions of relevant issues.
- Your SCAN List serve connects 86 municipal and professional representatives.
- Supporting Green Efforts by posting Meeting Notices and Annual Report on Listserve and website; and electronic voting whereby decreasing printing, postage, and labor costs and reducing paper waste.

The last two fiscal years of the global pandemic, changes in technology, rapid cord cutting impact on franchise fees, advancement of streaming services, employee great resignations, DIVCA (California), and fiscal impacts on local governments has had a lasting impact on SCAN NATOA. The Board of Directors continue to adapt to our new normal and our membeship is making strides in delivering content and support to our local governments and communities. SCAN stands in support of our membership to provide intelligent leadership, through technology, programming, and regulatory recommendations. SCAN is committed to adapting and transforming our chapter in order to provide relevant content, programs and advice to its members. SCAN works to support issues that best address the current and future needs of the local and statewide communities we represent. We continue to recognize the importance of



## **SCAN ANNUAL REPORT FOR 2021 - 2022**

sharing information, providing representation, creating opportunities for thoughtful discourse, and fostering cooperation and support amongst our members. Regardless of the affects of the worldwide pandemic as we experience and implement our reconstitution plans, we look forward to our next year of working to continue to expand our activities and improve our services to our members.

SCAN BOARD OF DIRECTORS